From: <u>Bill Booker</u>

To: A38 Derby Junctions

Cc: Tim Hancock; Simon Cope (simon.cope@eurogarages.com); Rob Green

Subject: TR010022 - A38 Derby Junctions Scheme

Date: 03 February 2020 17:37:04

Dear Sirs

I refer to questions raised by the Inspector on 14th January and provide on update on behalf of EGL as follows in the same of the questions raised at Section 8.2 of the letter.

A meeting was held with Aecom and representatives from EGL and McDonalds on 15th January 2020 and the meeting was very helpful for all parties. There are however some outstanding issues which need to be resolved in due course.

- a. The meeting on 15th January reviewed junction capacities and it was agreed that McDonalds wished to assess the junction capacity and require further information from Aecom STATUS ongoing
- b. Junction geometry was also discussed at the meeting and concern still raised by EGL re the reduced radius for HGV's and tankers left turn from the A52 into the site. Right turn swept path was requested but not received to date and also confirmation from Derby city council, as highway authority for this section of the A52, of acceptance of the proposals for maintenance was requested -STATUS – ongoing.
- c. Not an issue for EGL
- d. Discussed at the meeting on 15th January and further information awaited from Aecom re correspondence with HE STATUS -ongoing
- e. The provision of roadside signage was discussed STATUS ongoing with Aecom/HE/EGL/McD
- f. A revised plan was produced at the meeting. Further information re the highway boundary around the site was requested to ensure there are no potential ransom strips STATUS ongoing with Aecom
- g. In light of the above answers it is not possible to summarise matters at this point in time. EGL will seek to resolve outstanding matters as soon as reasonably possible

I trust the above is of assistance.

Regards Bill Booker Consultant On behalf of







Colwyn Chambers • 19 York Street • Manchester • M2 3BA

Tel 0161 8324400 Mob:

Email: bill.booker@scptransport.co.uk
Web: www.scptransport.co.uk
Click here for latest news

Please think of the environment before printing this email. SCP is the trading name for Singleton Clamp & Partners Ltd which is an ISO 9001:2008 accredited consultancy registered in England No. 3728935 at Colwyn Chambers, 19 York Street, Manchester, M2 3BA. The information contained in this message or any of its attachments is confidential and is intended for the exclusive use of the addressee and may contain information that is confidential, privileged, and exempt from disclosure under applicable law. If you are not the intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any disclosure, reproduction or other dissemination, or taking of any action in reliance upon this content is strictly PROHIBITED. If you have received this transmission in error please notify the sender by e-mail or telephone 0161 832 4400 and then delete this message. SCP shall not be liable for any loss caused from reliance on the contents or due to any error, bugs, viruses or malicious codes. Although we have taken steps to ensure that this e-mail and attachments are free from any virus, we advise that in keeping with good computing practice the recipient should ensure all e-mails are checked before opening.

Sent from Mail for Windows 10